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Attendance winners 
Week ending: 12th May: 6W with 100%! 
Runners Up: 3W and 1W with 99.1%

Week ending 19th May: 1W with 100%! 
Runner Up: 3B with 99.6%

Overall this half term, Year 1 and Year 6 have had the best attendance. Parents in all year groups 
can help by ensuring their children attend school regularly.

 


Sporting achievements 

We are thrilled to announce that our cricket team won the 
Enfield Schools Cricket Tournament yesterday. The final 
match was a tough one, but we beat Salcombe School 
to retain the shield for another year. Congratulations to all 
of the boys and a huge thank you to Mr Cook and Mrs 
Garnsworthy for training and organising the event. 


Last week, some of our Year 5 children took part in the Borough Quadkids Competition at Lee 
Valley Athletics Stadium. They competed against mainly Y6 pupils in 4 events - vortex throw, 
standing long jump, 75m sprint and 600m run.  There were 14 schools competing and St Andrew’s 
came 5th overall. Congratulations to all of the children and a thank you to Mrs Dilieto and Coach 
Romaine for helping with the training. 




                     Local areas visits for Year 1 and Year 3


Last week, Year 1 and Year 3 children visited local areas, as 
part of their learning in Science and History.


The Y1 children had a lovely time finding different minibeasts 
in the sky, under logs, in bogs and on trees! There was also 
time to play near the river and have fun in the playground in 
the woods. 

 

Our Year 3 children visited the Lancaster Road area, looking 
at the blue plaques, which identify important local people in 
history. 
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Elmer Day in Reception


This week, our Reception children celebrated 
Elmer day, by wearing their coloured clothes, to 
show how unique we all are! They took part in lots 
of Elmer activities, reading Elmer stories and 
writing about ‘how we are special’. 


Milk Bottle Tops for the PTA


The PTA are collecting green, white and red plastic milk bottles tops, over the next few weeks. 
Please save them and hand them in to the class teacher or school office. Thank you. 


In the next newsletter, we look forward to reporting on our varied wildlife in the school. We have 
butterflies hatching in Reception and Y1, stag beetles emerging in the grounds and hundreds of 
tadpoles, ready to change into frogs in our pond. Exciting times!

Dates for the diary


Fri 26th May	 	 4W Partnership Sports morning with St. Paul’s School

Mon 29th - Fri 2nd June	May half term

Mon 5th June	 	 INSET Day SCHOOL CLOSED

Thurs 8th June	 	 Open Afternoon for all parents at 3.30pm (email sent to parents)

Mon 12th June	 	 Y6 workshop run by ‘Magistrates in Schools’

Thurs 15th June	 KS1 Pyjamarama Evening at 6pm (letter to follow)

Tues 20th June	 	 SPORTS DAYS - R & KS1 a.m. KS2 p.m. (more info to follow)

Thurs 22nd June	 Y6 Junior Citizens event

Thurs 22nd June	 Y3 trip to Myddelton House and Gardens

Tues 27th June	 	 Y2 trip to Chalkwell Beach, Essex

Friday 30th June	 Y1 at the Science Museum

Tuesday 4th July	 RB Story Cafe 

Wed 5th July 	 	 RW Story Cafe

Thurs 6th July	 	 Y4 at Tolmers Camp

SATURDAY 8th JULY	 SUMMER FAIR
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